
Personal Data Protection Notice for the NEA Nuclear Risk Communication Training Course 

(RCTC) 

 

The OECD is committed to protecting the personal data it processes, in accordance with its 

Personal Data Protection Rules.  

For the purposes of the RCTC, the OECD Nuclear Energy Agency is collecting personal data from 

all applicants, including: name, email address, date of birth, gender, nationality, native language, 

country of residence, institution, job title and curriculum vitae. The data is used to select and 

contact the participants, as well as to conduct RCTC-related analysis, i.e. regarding the time zones 

of the participants and the countries represented, and regarding the level of experience and 

knowledge of the applicants as well as their professional background, in order to select participants 

and optimise the learning modules. Additionally, topics of interest relating to radiological 

protection might be collected from admitted participants to adapt the RCTC curriculum to the 

participants’ interests. 

The personal data we collect will only be stored and retained until December 2025, with the 

exception of names and email addresses of those who participated in the school. Names and email 

addresses of the participants will be retained for the purpose of creating an alumni network and 

conducting future surveys on i) the participants experience of RCTC, and on ii) the impact of the 

RCTC on the participants’ careers. As an RCTC participant, if you wish to not be part of the 

network and surveys, please send message to rctc@oecd-nea.org. Only NEA staff have access to 

your data.  

Under the Rules, you have rights to access and rectify your personal data, as well as to object to 

its processing, request erasure, and obtain data portability in certain circumstances. To exercise 

these rights in connection with the RCTC please contact rctc@oecd-nea.org.  

If you have further queries or complaints related to the processing of your personal data, please 

contact the Data Protection Officer. If you need further assistance in resolving claims related to 

personal data protection you can contact the Data Protection Commissioner. 
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